
MP Dennis Bevington questions the Environment Minister about 
CanNor’s failure to create a headquarters in the north.

Mr. Speaker, the Auditor General also outlined how Conservatives have bungled the 
Canadian Northern Economic Development Agency from the start.

The government has failed to create a real headquarters in the north and has no plans 
to do so. Thirty-five per cent of CanNor's staff are in Ottawa, compared to less than a 
third in Iqaluit. One senior position was even filled by a person who lives in Iqaluit but 
was moved to Ottawa.

Why is the minister moving northerners to Ottawa instead of creating a northern 
headquarters, as she promised?

MP Colin Carrie (Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Environment).

Mr. Speaker, the Canadian Northern Economic Development Agency accepts the 
Auditor General's recommendations, and the minister has already given the agency 
clear instructions to immediately improve its administrative procedures.

We will continue to make record investments in the north to help foster a strong 
northern economy that creates jobs, growth, and long-term prosperity for the benefit of 
northerners and all Canadians. We will do it without a $20-billion NDP carbon tax.


